CONFIDENTIAL

May 15, 1961

MEMORANDUM TO THE FILE

Central Intelligence Agency Audit

In a telephone conversation with the Deputy Director (Support), CIA, on Monday, May 15, 1961, the Deputy Director advised that it would be permissable to maintain a copy of the Comptroller General's letters dated May 16, 1961, to the Honorable Paul J. Kilday, and to the Director of Central Intelligence in a locked safe file in the main General Accounting Office Building. He advised further that no special security measures would be required because CIA is involved, but that the specific letters should be maintained in safe file cabinets acceptable for storage of other classified documents, with access thereto restricted to individuals cleared for CIA purposes.

This clearance applies to the specific letters mentioned above. Any other materials classified by CIA for security purposes would have to be specifically cleared before they can be maintained at other than the safe files located at the audit site.

The Director, Civil Accounting and Auditing Division, advised that his private safe file would be used for the cited letters.

Eeroll

E. L. Pahl Supervisory Accountant

cc: Director, CAAD, for his private classified file

* THIS MATERIAL WAS TRANSFERRED TO MRR. F Kellers, GENERAL COUNSEL GAO. OFFICE 8/6/62 ACCORDING TO MR ELPAHL. JOWN 8/7/62

Document No.

Review of this document by CIA has determined that

CIA has no objection to declass interest that must remain classified at TS S

Authority: HR 70-2

It contains nothing of CIA interest

Date 24-3-8/ Reviewer